
Ready - Respectful - Responsible

Parent Briefing 24.11.23

Dear Parent/Carer,

One of the attractions of John Colet for me (apart from the wonderful positive learning
culture!) was the quality of the governance of the school. I attended my first major
finance trusteesmeeting this week to hear the assessment of our independent auditors
on our school finances. Several things were very apparent. Firstly the school is on an
excellent financial footing and in extremely good health in this respect. This is due to
some shrewd, financial acumen and excellent management. Secondly, was the quality of
the governance with the trustees challenging and questioning in a forensic and
pertinent manner. It further highlighted how well the school is being governed by
trustees on behalf of the local community.

We are now gearing up for the mock exams and I can see Year 11 and year 13 students
beginning to prepare accordingly for this valuable examination experience. However, I
came across one young person this week who was only ‘concerned about getting a 4 in
English and Maths’ and was not planning to focus on ‘other subjects’. We had a chat
about this odd approach and although I didn’t quite admonish him I had strong words
about what I would describe as ‘investing in your future’.

The core skills of English and Maths are clearly vital for future prospects but success in
EVERY subject is equally as important. The skill set associated with success in any GCSE
subject is like an investment in your future. Employers are looking for diverse skill sets
which they can adapt and mould themselves within their companies, and a diverse and
wide ranging exam portfolio demonstrates adaptability and increases access to
opportunities. Expanding this portfolio with enrichment activities in and out of school
begins to give employers and further education institutions a much more accurate
picture of an individual’s capabilities, skill set and character. Reducing your portfolio
simply reduces your chances and places you at a competitive disadvantage; to use a
crass analogy narrowing your portfolio would be like a football striker proclaiming that ‘I
don't do defence!’ - this would not be a player you would want to take on board.

EVERY subject and EVERY grade counts.

This week’s safeguarding top tips is focussed on Black Friday and the pitfalls of cyber
crime whilst shopping online. It is worth reading not just to inform your children but also
for your own knowledge. Our ‘Tooled Up’ section also focuses on technology in family
life.

Finally, please take the time to read the winners of our ‘Two sentence scary story’
competition included directly after my sign off.

Take care.

Ian Brierly
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REMINDERS & NOTICES
TWO LINE HORROR STORY WINNERS

The Winner…

2nd Place:
“The shadow! The lights flickered, it stood still.”

Joint 3rd Place:
“I’ve learnt to realise the shadow people on my wall are not real. Though I don’t

know why they have glowing eyes.”
“I was about to get the exclusive e-ticket. Then the wi-fi dropped out…”
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

● Year 11 Mocks - 30.11.23 → 14.12.23
● Christmas Concert - 14.12.23
● 1st Day of Spring term - 04.01.24
● Year 13 Mocks begin - 04.01.24

OPPORTUNITIES

COVER SUPERVISOR REQUIRED : An excellent opportunity for any person who has just finished
education or any who may be considering a future career in education, or for anyone who would like
a role which can fit around their family life. If interested please contact Mrs Perry:
cperry@johncolet.co.uk

CASUAL INVIGILATORS:We are always looking for people to join our team of casual invigilators If
you are interested or would like to inquire as to opportunities then the advert and application form
for invigilators can be found here.

MODERN FOREIGN LANGUAGES VOLUNTEERS: If you speak French or Spanish and would like to
support our MFL department please contact Mrs Simpson, our Head of MFL, directly:
isimpson@johncolet.co.uk.

WENDOVER YOUTH CENTRE LEAD YOUTHWORKER/CENTRE MANAGER JOB VACANCY - for
further enquiries to admin@wendoveryouth.co.uk please.

SAFEGUARDING LEADS & INFORMATION

If parents have any concerns about this practice or, believe that any young person at John
Colet School might be at risk, then please do contact one of the members of our
Safeguarding Team via safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
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MENTAL HEALTH & PARENT SUPPORT

It’s official: Tooled Up Education are innovators! We’re thrilled to
be finalists in the BETT Awards for Innovation. These Awards
recognise creativity and impact in the use of technology in
education. This week we’re thinking about the role that
technology plays in family life, and how we can support our

children in forming good habits around technology and the internet.

With the holidays around the corner, many parents will be having that conversation about
buying a child their first smartphone. Here at Tooled Up we get a lot of questions about
“first phones.” Watch Dr Weston’s webinar on what to consider before buying your child a
phone. Our webinar on raising a child in the digital world can answer some of your queries
and make a good starting point for healthy conversations with children.

If you follow any of the latest trends in technology, you’ve probably heard of the metaverse
by now, but you might not be quite so sure what it is or what it does. Our helpful explainer
for parents from Dr Lisa Sugiura is a great starting point.

Gaming is a key leisure activity for many young people, a social experience, a multi-billion
dollar industry and a point of contention in many households. These top tips from expert
Andy Robertson will help you set healthy boundaries and keep gaming enjoyable and
safe. As always, don’t miss out on attending any online event. Coming soon:

November 29, 2023 – 12:30 GMT: Help! I Feel Like A Failure As A Parent!
Psychiatrist Dr Gauri Seth will address the thorny topic of parental guilt and how to
manage it.
December 6, 2023 – 19:000 GMT: Raising A Resilient Teen Boy
In this online talk, Dr Kathy Weston will take parents on a journey through the evidence
relating to boys’ resilience and mental health.

Other Links:
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UNIFORM

● Shoes -. Please check that they will conform - there are diagrams on the
website to help.

● Piercings - the rule is for a small, single, plain stud in the earlobe of each ear.
Getting additional piercings that are not healed in time for the start of term
means spending time in isolation until the item can be removed.

● Optional plain black v-neck jumper (worn with, not instead of the blazer). A
number of black sweatshirts have crept in. These are not acceptable.

● Plain outdoor coat, no large logos. So no hoodies, zipped or otherwise.
● No visible body art, please ensure holiday tattoos are removed.
● Clear nail varnish may be worn but fingernails must be short and nail

extensions of any kind are not permitted.
● False eyelashes are not permitted.
● Jewellery (except a watch and earrings as stated above) is not permitted. In

the case of jewellery and other accessories, the student will be asked to
remove the item, which will be confiscated. A parent/carer will then need to
come into school to collect the item in line with school policy.

The full uniform policy can be viewed in the policies section of the school website.

WENDOVER PROPOSED SKATEPARK

Share your thoughts about this exciting project on the planning application page:

https://publicaccess.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?acti
veTab=documents&keyVal=S1LRA0CLIOU00

Or visit the crowdfunding page to help out:
https://www.crowdfunder.co.uk/p/wendover-skatepark
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SAFEGUARDING ADVICE FOR PARENTS
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LOCAL UPDATES / EVENTS
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